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Happy February!  

We're halfway through winter and I'm sure like 

me everyone is looking forward to Spring.  

Our February membership meeting will be virtual 

this month in an abundance of caution.  

If you haven’t paid your dues yet please do so 

soon. Dues help us keep the lights on in the Club-

house and allow us to continue to offer programs 

such as Monthly Meetings, Young Eagles, the RV 

Build and more.  

Scholarship applications and recommendations 

are open. If you would like to apply or recom-

mend a 1093 member for a scholarship please 

have them in by March 25. Both forms can be 

found on our website.  

Stay warm, healthy and safe and, most im-

portantly, keep looking up.  

In the Spirit of Aviation, 

Sarah February Events                      
Saturday February 5th 10:00-11:00 

Virtual Membership Meeting 

Saturday February 12th  9:00-12:00   

Young Eagles                                            

Thursday, February 17th  5:00 – 6:00                       

Board Meeting 

                  



Membership Dues! 

 

Please pay your membership dues! 

 

Payment of $25 (single) or $30 (family) can be made via cash, check, or 

money order sent to: 

EAA Chapter 1093 

PO Box 2464 

Midland MI 48641-2464  

or payment can be left in the mailbox in the EAA Education Center 

office.  Payment can also be made via PayPal – 

eaa.1093chapter@gmail.com 

please Change 

FROM: Paying for an item or service 

TO : Sending to a friend 

Young Eagles 

Next Young Eagles event is              

February 12th 9:00-noon. Please 

sign up to help pass on the joy of 

flight to the next generation!  

Membership Meeting 

February 5th 10:00 

Will be held via zoom 

Join information is later in this 

newsletter.  



RV-12 Build project  

January Update 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to join us click the link below and sign up for a spot 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45aca72da0f5ce9-rvbuild 

If you have not built an airplane before you will need to schedule a training session with one of the mentor builders.  

 

January 5th Three intrepid builders, Chris, Tom, and Mike, 

braved the blizzard tonight. Displaying great teamwork and 

coordination they were able to complete the tail cone assem-

ble.  

January 12th Tonight Mike Engseth, Tom Tolten, and John 

McPeak joined in to complete fitting the fiberglass fairings 

for the vertical stabilizer and rudder. They fit well.  

January 19th The regular crew, Galen, John, and Tom finished up the 

vertical stab fairing and started work on the horizontal stab servo actu-

ator. Yes, we are working a little slowly to stretch out the last of the 

tasks on this first kit segment.  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0c45aca72da0f5ce9-rvbuild


 

 

  

2022 CHAPTER 1093 AVIATION SCHOLARSHIPS ANNOUNCED 

   

 Chapter 1093 offers two types of scholarships:  

1) toward completion of a pilot certificate and  

2) toward completion of a mechanics certificate.   

   Individuals seeking a scholarship and those seeking to recommend an individual for a 

scholarship will find the appropriate forms (Application and Recommendation) under Schol-

arships on the Chapter 1093 web site, https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1093 Submission infor-

mation is at the bottom of each form. 

   Scholarship applications and recommendations will be accepted through the end of March 

of 2022.  Awards will be announced during the Pancake Breakfast currently scheduled for 

May 7, 2022. 

   Nominee requirements: 

Must be recommended by at least one current EAA Chapter 1093 member. 

Must live in Midland or the surrounding area. 

Must be minimum age 15. 

Must be pursuing a private pilot, recreational, sport pilot license, advanced flight training, or 

attaining an aviation maintenance certification.  

   Additional factors to be considered: 

Nominee’s interest and active participation in Chapter 1093 activities, 

Nominee’s attendance or participation in Chapter 1093 Aviation Camp 

Nominee’s sincere and persistent determination to pursue a career or avocation in aviation, 

Nominee’s current use of own funds for training, and  

Recommendations submitted in support of the Nominee. 

The most important consideration for any scholarship is the support shown by Chapter 

members.  Do your part to help potential mechanics and pilots to pursue training and 

achieve their goals - recommend and support.  Questions may be directed to the Scholarship 

Committee Chair Jim Murphy, coljimurph@icloud.com  

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa1093
mailto:coljimurph@icloud.com


 
 EAA Members join United Airlines!  

Submitted by Dot Hornsby 

 

Former Campers Kris Anderson and Tina Druskins (Linda Langrill's daughter) both going 

'big time' training for First Officer at United Airlines- Kris started just a few weeks before 

Tina this January.  They had both been assistant leaders at the Camp also. 

   

     

HORNSBY AVATION SCHOLARSHIP 

 

Please encourage any young person who know who is eligible for this Scholarship 
to apply.  

 

“The Hornsby Aviation Education Scholarship provides assistance with tuition and/
or fees for flying lessons and/or pilot ground school to students ages 15 to 22 who 
are residents of Midland or Gladwin County or to provide a scholarship to a student 
who is pursuing an education in an aviation related field at a 2 year or 4 year      
college or university.”  Preference will be given to the student taking flying lessons if 
applicants are of equal qualifications.   Applications are available now. at the     
Midland Area Community Foundation, 76 Ashman Circle, Midland, MI or online at 
www.midlandfoundation.org.”  

http://www.midlandfoundation.org


Our Monthly Meeting will be 

February 5th at 10:00 

Via Zoom 

Join information below: 

 

Topic: Monthly Membership Meeting 

Time: Feb 5, 2022 10:00 AM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

        Feb 5, 2022 10:00 AM 

Please download and import the following iCalendar (.ics) files to your calendar system. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZcpc-2vrz4vE9WdLRmCeUKNoAFIWP7m8vcB/ics?

icsToken=98tyKuGrqj8uHdWQtRCGRpwqBo-gLO3zmCVYj_pqmDPXDgNWVyjYOcNkG4VPR9WI  

Join Zoom Meeting  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83444715591  

Meeting ID: 834 4471 5591 

One tap mobile 

+13017158592,,83444715591# US (Washington DC) 

+13126266799,,83444715591# US (Chicago) 

Dial by your location 

        +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) 

        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

        +1 646 558 8656 US (New York) 

        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

        +1 669 900 9128 US (San Jose) 

Meeting ID: 834 4471 5591 

Find your local number:https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbG7bPG5l  

https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZcpc-2vrz4vE9WdLRmCeUKNoAFIWP7m8vcB/ics?icsToken=98tyKuGrqj8uHdWQtRCGRpwqBo-gLO3zmCVYj_pqmDPXDgNWVyjYOcNkG4VPR9WI
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/tZcpc-2vrz4vE9WdLRmCeUKNoAFIWP7m8vcB/ics?icsToken=98tyKuGrqj8uHdWQtRCGRpwqBo-gLO3zmCVYj_pqmDPXDgNWVyjYOcNkG4VPR9WI
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83444715591
https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kbG7bPG5l


 



EAA 1093 Board Meeting Minutes                  January 20, 2022 
 

President Sarah Pagano called the meeting to order at 1707 EST.  The Board meeting was held 
in-person and via Zoom. 

Directors in attendance: Dave Fick, Kyle George, Brandon Haskett, John McPeak, Chris Pa-
gano, Sarah Pagano, Arian Perez, Brian Perry 

Directors unable to attend: Jeff Gallant, Sarah Haskett, Brandon Marks, Paul Ries, John Sorg 

Guests: Jim Murphy, Tom Ryden, Ron Schultz 

Minutes from the 11/18/2021 Board meeting were approved (Fick/Perry). 

Treasurer’s report: Treasurer Fick reported that all accounts have been transferred from Co-
merica to Members First Credit Union.  Debit cards are assigned to President Pagano; no 
credit cards issued. 

account balances as of January 20, 2022: 

Fancy Bird House LLC:  $8,905.17 
EAA Chapter 1093:   $2,836.79 
Clubhouse LLC:   $    492.41 

Fick presented a proposed budget for 2022, changes were made to reduce the amounts 
budgeted for name badges and postage.  Motion to accept the amended budget by George/
Ryden; motion passed. 

Membership Committee: Current 2022 membership stands at 47 members. 

Members are reminded that 2022 dues are delinquent after 1/1/2022, and can be paid by 
cash, check, or PayPal. 

Hangar Committee: S. Pagano reported that EAA Annex door still leaks. 

Most leases have been updated. 

Door of hangar 2A needs repair before it can be rented 

Young Eagles: 14 Young Eagles were flown on January 8 via several flights by one pilot/one 
plane.  

Scholarship Committee: Per Chair Murphy, both 2021 Ray Scholarship recipients have soloed.  
The Chapter has applied for a $10,000 Ray Scholarship for 2022. 

The Chapter is now in a new scholarship season, applications are due by March 31 for re-
view and approval in April (forms are online).  Recipients will receive scholarships during the 
May pancake breakfast. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

Cessna 150A disposition: McPeak reported that a Bill of Sale to Paul Ries has been created and 
the Chapter has received a check in the amount of $2,227 for the purchase.  The aircraft 
parts/pieces are currently stored in hangar 7A2 and are to be removed soon. 



RV-12 build project: S. Pagano reported that only one or two more Wednesday sessions are re-
quired to finish the current kits.  The wings kit has been ordered with a long lead time; no 
‘crate date’ has yet been received, expected delivery is several months out. 

Great Lakes Bay Invitational fundraiser: Ryden reported that the Chapter received $4,500 for par-
ticipating in the event.  Motion to use $2,250 for aviation scholarships and $2,250 for the RV-
build (Perry/C. Pagano); motion passed.  A report was submitted to the MACF on January 17th 
detailing how the monies will be spent. 

EAA’s Eagle Flights: S. Pagano reported that Eagle Flights (for Veterans) re-scheduled for 
11/20/2021 were lightly attended due to date change and marginal weather.  Another Eagle 
flight date will be set for late summer. 

EAA Building maintenance: Facility Manager B. Haskett report that one of the refrigerators has 
failed, suggests replacing the unit with a chest freezer, he will report at next Board meeting. 

Aviation Camp/YE Workshop: S. Pagano reported that plans for a February YE Workshop have 
been postponed. 

Aviation Camp 2022 is being planned for June 13-17. 

Rusty Pilot Seminar: AOPA will present a seminar on 5/21/22 in the Chapter’s classroom, Chapter 
has been asked to have local CFIs available. 

 ‘Flight Night’: MPS will sponsor a Flight Night on 4/29/22 for Plymouth Elementary students.  Mo-
tion to donate $100 to MPS Science Officer for supplies for educational stations (McPeak/Fick); 
motion passed.  Chapter 1093 will have a couple of stations to ‘man’ for the event, volunteers 
are needed (see Sarah Pagano to volunteer). 

Holiday/volunteer recognition party: S. Pagano reported that event was successful, though lightly 
attended.  Next season’s holiday party will follow same format. 

Chapter renewal with EAA: S. Pagano reported that renewal is complete for 2022. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Congratulations to Sarah Pagano who has been appointed to the EAA Chapter Advisory Council, an 
oversight committee of EAA, for a full term. 

Former Chapter member Lewis Webster has offered to donate hangar 3J and most of the contents 
(two partially built aircraft, two round engines, shop equipment, documentation) to Chapter 
1093.  Motion to accept the donation of hangar 3J and contents by C. Pagano/Perry; motion 
passed.  A letter of acceptance will be sent, and details of the transfer of ownership will be 
worked out with Mr. Webster soon. 

Investment Committee: Ron Schultz reported that the fund has grown from its inception in 2013 
with $15,000 to the current market value of $109,000.  The fund is balanced at 28% bonds and 
72% equities.  Motion by C. Pagano/Fick to direct the Investment Committee to withdraw 
$15,000 from the account to be used for the purchase of kits for the RV-12 build; motion 
passed. 

Motion to order the next RV-12 kit (fuselage) when funds are available (C. Pagano/Fick); motion 



Chris Pagano requested that the new Directors submit a profile picture for the Chapter website - 
Kyle George. Arian Perez, Brian Perry. 

President Pagano adjourned the meeting at 1837 EST. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
John McPeak 
Secretary 
EAA Chapter 1093 

 

February Webinars 

Cylinder Rescue 
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 2, AT 7 P.M. CST  
Presenter: Mike Busch  |  Qualifies for FAA WINGS and AMT credit. 
 
Register › 

Mustang: The History of EAA’s P-51s 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 8, AT 7 P.M. CST  
Presenters: Chris Henry and Ben Page  |  Museum Webinar Series 
 
Register › 

Become a Better Chapter Leader – Secretary/Treasurer 2022 
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 15, AT 7 P.M. CST  
Presenters: John Egan and Charlie Becker 
 
Register › 

Save the Date: EAA Virtual Ultralight Days 
FEBRUARY 22–24 | 1 - 8:15 P.M. DAILY  
Ultralight industry leaders will bring their expertise to enthusiasts everywhere through 
free and interactive webinars during this new three-day online event. Topics covered 
include introductions to gyroplanes and powered parachutes and paragliders, caring 
for your engine, a variety of maintenance tips, and more. 

http://go.eaa.org/OTEwLVNFVS0wNzMAAAGBvzcfCWlskUQlejL2k62NNuuossLwDc-ZpFoj82ThbsKFt_k5KRt-JSsMhvB7LjQE0KvAp-g=
http://go.eaa.org/OTEwLVNFVS0wNzMAAAGBvzcfCQ6xZokU8Rmbotv5_atUnx51Bf_TaUhLSra3O7X3zEVO33i7w4Xtsrmg-8le5F1zxl4=
http://go.eaa.org/OTEwLVNFVS0wNzMAAAGBvzcfCbfhmxNOoC80nEYmKF2lzmAFw-yioa7uToiqWYvHbWxbuKa_u_ncghi_5fQ-YwiTEsM=

